## MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION OF ARAPAHOE-HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOLS TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

A meeting of the Board of Education of Arapahoe-Holbrook Public Schools Transportation Committee was convened on July 21<sup>st</sup>, 2025, at 6:55 pm in the Board Room, 610 Walnut Street, Arapahoe, Nebraska.

Board Member(s) Present: Chad Carpenter and Leigh Zodrow.

Board Member(s) Absent: Nancy Schutz.

Staff Present: Bob Drews, Superintendent, and Cassie Hilker, Board Secretary.

Staff Absent: None.

The committee reviewed the documents/reports provided.

The committee discussed the following items/topics:

- Discussed funding and 2025 Chevy Suburban that is available for purchase from Faw Motor Co.
- Committee gave approval to Superintendent to move forward with the purchase of the 2025 Chevy Suburban.
- 2023 Ford Transit can be modified to become legal for student transportation, estimated cost \$3,000.
- Chevy Vans cannot be modified.
- Midbus is still scheduled to arrive by October 2025.
- Plan to payback Inter-Fund Loan at August 2025 board meeting.

The meeting ended at approximately 7:30 pm.

ATTEST:

Cassie Hilker, Secretary